SAC Board Meeting Minutes - March 27 – March 29, 2015
Sylvain Bourque – SB - Chair
Stephen Szikora – SS

Jay Allardyce – JA – Recording Secretary

Al Hoar – AH

George Domaradzki – GD
Friday, March 27th, 2015
Meeting called to order at 9:07 pm
1. Insurance Update
· Keith Hay meet with the Board to give an update on the insurance for 2015
· Slight uptick in losses last year but rates will remain the same for last year for 2015
· A number underwriters were approached this year as is standard practice and Canadian was most competitive
2. Safety Improvement Grant

· $40,000 distribution will be prorated based on paid SAC membership on June 30 with a minimum of $500
· Allocation to be provided in July
· FTSC to provide list of recommended safety-related expenditures
· Clubs with ideas that are not on the list can contact the FTSC to have their expenditure approved
· 2015 disbursement contingent on clubs having their 2014 Safety Report to the FTSC by June 30, 2015

· Future disbursements will be contingent on the club supplying a Safety Report and Accident and Incident Report to the SACs Safety Officer by the deadline and club having completed a Safety Audit within the last three years
· 2017 disbursement will be dependent on club providing the FTSC with a Club Safety Manual as well as above recurring requirements
· Clubs to provide receipts to SAC office for reimbursement
3. AGM Planning
· SS to discuss Board’s position on each member proposal during meeting
· SS to explain changes to fund deeds during meeting
· Board will also give an overview of the Safety Improvement Grant during the meeting

4. Treasurer Transition
· SS and GD met with Tanya at COPA Office in mid-March to review inventory

· SS and GD also arranged to change the signing authorities on the various SAC accounts and investments
· Finance committee to meet in April for an initial planning meeting

Meeting adjourned at 11:28 pm
Saturday, March 28th, 2015
Meeting called to order at 9:05 am

5. Meeting with FTSC Chairman
· Update regarding the search for a new National Safety Officer

· Potential candidate in Southern Ontario that is interested – FTSC to discuss

· Discussed Safety Improvement Grant program with FTSC chairman

· For the Safety Improvement Grant, FTSC suggested that they are not the final approver for the expenditure and that the board have the final say in whether an expenditure is approved for the grant
6. AGM
· See AGM minutes

7. Future AGM Locations
· 2016 – Montreal
· 2017 – Vancouver / Winnipeg / Edmonton
· 2018 – Toronto

8. 2015 Nationals
· Will be held in Olds, AB from June 10 - 19

Meeting adjourned at 6:25 pm

Sunday, March 29th, 2015

9. FTSC Meeting

· SAC Board attended FTSC meeting

Next meeting by phone in September

Next in-person board meeting in November in Toronto

